
 

 

INFORMATION NOTE 

COMMUNITY SAFETY PARTNERSHIP PLAN 2017/19 

 

1. The Fylde Community Safety Partnership was established in response to the Crime and Disorder Act 1998. 

 

2. The Crime and Disorder Act required Local Authorities and the police, together with other key agencies and 

the community, to work together at borough level to develop and implement strategies for reducing crime 

and disorder.  

 

3. The Policing and Crime Act 2009, which came into effect from the 1st April 2010, placed a new duty on 

Community Safety Partnerships to implement a strategy to reduce reoffending by adult and young offenders 

and for Probation to become a statutory authority. 

 

4. Fylde CSP has an effective working relationship with the National Probation Service which manages high risk 

offenders and the Lancaster and Cumbria Rehabilitation Company (CRC) which is now contracted to manage 

medium and lower risk offenders in Lancashire and is also included as a statutory community safety partner.   

 

5. Members of the Fylde Community Safety Partnership are required to devise, develop and deliver in 

partnership the refreshed annual Community Safety Partnership Plan for 2017 to 2019 for Fylde.  The 

Partnership Plan is the delivery mechanism to reduce the threat and harm from identified local and national 

priorities. 

 

6. The Partnership held a planning session on the 18th May 2017 to discuss priorities for 2017/19 and these 

have been incorporated into the plan which was subsequently approved by the Partnership and is available 

on the council website.   

 

 

 

FURTHER INFORMATION AVAILABLE FROM 

Chris Hambly, chris.hambly@fylde.gov.uk 01253 658422 

Bryan Ward, bryan.ward@fylde.gov.uk, 01253 658467 
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